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Dear Parish Family, 
 

This Thursday, November 1, is the Solemnity of All Saints, a holyday 

of obligation.  Masses will be at 8:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.  The 6:00 p.m. 

Mass will be our annual Mass of Remembrance. At this Mass, we 

remember all of those who were buried from Little Flower this past 

year.  Please try to attend to support their families and to remember 

your own loved ones who now are part of the Communion of Saints in 

heaven. 
 

Friday is All Souls Day, the Commemoration of All the Faithful 

Departed.  Praying for the dead has always been an important part of 

the Catholic tradition.  Therefore, Masses will be at 8:30 a.m. and 5:30 

p.m.  Although we rarely, if ever, have Mass on Friday evening, I 

thought it was important to give all of you who are unable to attend the 

8:30 a.m. Mass the opportunity to celebrate All Souls Day.  Please 

come and pray for your loved ones who have died and for all the 

faithful departed. 
 

At all the Masses next weekend, we will celebrate the 50th Anniversary 

of the Dedication of Little Flower Church.  Although the church was 

actually dedicated on July 8, 1962, we thought it would be good to 

combine our celebration of the dedication with our annual All-Class 

Reunion.  The readings will be the readings for the 31st Sunday in 

Ordinary Time, but the prayers of the Mass will be from the Mass on 

the Anniversary of the Dedication of a Church. 
 

This Saturday is our All-Class Reunion.  Please check out the flyer in 

the bulletin.  Homilist for the All-Class Reunion Mass will be Deacon 

Mike Braun, a member of the Little Flower Class of 1965. 
 

Because of the All-Class reunion this Saturday, November 3, there 

will be no confessions on November 3. 
  
Wednesday evening will be our annual Halloween Party from 6 to 8 

p.m. in Duffey Hall.  This Halloween Party is not just for parishioners 

but also for all our young neighbors.  Please check out the enclosed 

flyer.   
 

A few people have asked why I continue to pray for “Christopher, our 

Apostolic Administrator” in the Eucharistic Prayer. Although 

Archbishop Tobin has been named Archbishop, he will not be installed 

at Archbishop until December 3.  Therefore, Bishop Coyne continues as 

the Apostolic Administrator. 
 

As I mentioned in my homily last weekend, I attended the press 

conference at which Archbishop Tobin was introduced.  I really was 

impressed by his remarks.  If you go to www.archindy.org, you can 

watch a video of the press conference.   
 

Finally, thanks to all those who have returned their stewardship cards.  

If you have not yet returned your stewardship card, please do so as soon 

as possible. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
 

Please welcome into our Christian Community 

Abigail Rose, daughter of Jamey and Laura 

(Hickle) Williams, who was baptized on 

Sunday, October 21, 2012. 
 

Eucharistic Ministers and Altar Servers (including newly trained 
servers) the new schedule for Dec.-Jan.-Feb. will be coming out next 
month.  Eucharistic Ministers please send any changes to Ron 
Sharp at 356-3488 or  giboshihoosier@aol.com. Servers please 
send changes to Lisa Gibbons 356-7248 or lgibbons@littleflower.org  
by Nov. 12.  This is a good time to update any contact information as 
well. Also anyone interested in being a Eucharistic minister or head 
minister, please contact Ron Sharp at 356-3488 or 
giboshihoosier@aol.com.    

 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 29 – NOVEMBER 4, 2012 

29   October  Monday  

        7:00 a.m. Communion Service 

 5:30 p.m. Mary Erlenbaugh by Dennis and Noreen Murphy 

30   October  Tuesday   

         8:30 a.m.  Communion Service 

         5:30 p.m.  Communion Service 

31   October   Wednesday  

         8:30 a.m.  Madelynn Miller by Michael and Mary Anne 

Morrissey 

         5:30 p.m.  Communion Service  

01   November   Thursday – All Saints Day 

         8:30 a.m.  Martin H. Sensenbaugh by James Wilfinger 

         6:00 p.m.  For the People  

02   November Friday – All Souls Day 

  8:30 a.m. Fr. James Arneson  

  5:30 p.m. For the Intentions of Fr. Mike Barton by Mary 

Catherine Barton   

03   November Saturday  

  8:30 a.m.   Communion Service 

  5:00 p.m. Vigil of – 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 Donald Nelis by Rose Johnson  

04    November  Sunday – 31st   Sunday in Ordinary Time  

   8:30 a.m.    For the People 

       10:30 a.m Tom Reese by Pat Reese 

        6:00 p.m  Martha Dalton by Dennis and Noreen Murphy  
 

 
October 28 – November 4, 2012 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Stewardship Intention Card Weekend 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Confirmation Retreat 

Monday St. Therese 2:00 p.m. Seasons of Hope 

Bereavement Group 

 St. Therese 6:00 p.m. Prayer Group 

 Holy Spirit 7:00 p.m. Seasons of Hope 

Bereavement Group 

Tuesday St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 Duffey Hall 6:00 p.m. Halloween Bash 

Thursday Church 6:00 p.m. Mass of Remembrance 

 Holy Family 6:15 p.m. Webelos 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club Service, 

Snack, and Shop  

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese 10:00 a.m. Little Petals Play Group 

 Gym 8:00 p.m. Adult Volleyball 

Saturday St. Therese 7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 School  4:15 p.m. Little Flower All Class 

Reunion School Tours  

 Marriott East 6:15 p.m. All-Class Reunion 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School  9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish 

Grounds 

12:00 p.m.  Functional Fitness 2 K 

Run and Family Walk  
 
 



THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Our annual Mass of Remembrance will be on Thursday, 

November 1, at 6 p.m.  At this special liturgy, we 

remember by name those members of the Little Flower 

community who have died in the past year.  There will also 

be an opportunity to remember other loved ones who have 

died recently.  If you would like to have a candle lit in remembrance of 

someone not buried from here in the past year, please arrive by 5:50 

p.m. and write their names on the list that will be available at each door.    
 

The Parish Life Commission will host a Halloween Party on 

Wednesday, October 31 from 6 – 8 p.m. in school.  In order 

for our party to be a success we need your help.  Donations 

of individually wrapped candy treats are needed.  Please 

leave your donation at the parish center, at school, or in the 

collection containers available at every church door.  If you would like to 

volunteer to help with this event, please contact Peggy Clegg at 357-

8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

Little Flower Ladies Club News 
 

Little Flower Ladies Club Service Snack Shop Event...this Thursday, 

November 1, from 7-9 p.m. in the Cafeteria. Bring a Thanksgiving food 

for St Vincent de Paul, help with socks for the homeless and then SHOP 

from a wide variety of items. Christmas gifts and more.  See you there!  
 

Little Flower Ladies Club Harvest Soup Supper info and order forms 

are available at the church doors. Pick one up for your friends, family 

and neighbors, too. Will see you Saturday, November 10.   
 

Members of the Little Flower Ladies Club will be at the doors after 

Mass November 3 and 4 collecting presale orders for the Harvest 

Soup Supper and chances on the raffle baskets.  
 

Our parish SVDP members will be putting 

together Thanksgiving food bags for the needy in 

our area on Friday, Nov. 16. We are in short supply 

of the following: Instant mashed potatoes, gravy 

mixes (not jars), stuffing mixes, canned green beans, 

corn, fruit, and cake mixes. These items can be dropped off at the parish 

center or placed in the SVDP cart in the back of the church anytime 

before Nov. 16. Your generosity is greatly appreciated. Thanks! 
 

Please remember our parishioners in your thoughts and prayers who are 

ill, homebound, or in a nursing home. If you get the chance, please send 

them a card or note! This week we especially want to remember: 
Marjorie Johnson, Brookdale Place of Fall Creek, 

5011 Kessler Blvd. East, Indianapolis, IN 46220 
 

Confirmation team members will meet on Sunday, 

November 4, at 7 p.m. in the parish center.  This 

meeting is for team members only. Candidates will 

not meet again until November 18.    
 

Scecina Memorial High School 
OPEN HOUSE 

Thursday, November 8, 2012 

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

DOORS OPEN AT 5:30 p.m. 

Register online at www.scecina.org/2012-open-house 

WE CAN’T WAIT TO SEE YOU! 
 

Chris Hertelendy representing Diocesan Publications (our 

Bulletin Publisher) will be at the parish soon.  He will be renewing 
present advertisements and seeking new ones.  If interested, 
please call the parish office.  Or you may contact Chris directly at 
502-905-3722 or chertelendy@diocesan.com.  We feel this is an 
excellent service and that the sponsors get good coverage with 
their ads.  THANKS TO YOU and DIOCESAN PUBLICATIONS, 
the bulletin is published weekly at no cost to the parish. 

Looking to try something new?  Come out on Sunday, 

November 4 from 12-4 p.m. for a family fun run…it’s 

a 3K (that’s under 2 miles) and we will have both 

competitive and non-competitive groups.  There will be 

activities during the run…and afterward, food!  

10.00/person or 25.00/family…t shirts will be sold for an 

additional 10.00.  To register, either show up by 12:30 p.m. in the Little 

Flower Parking lot, or contact Ann Sutton at 317-979-9830 or 

annmsutton03@aol.com.  All fitness levels are welcome, as are all 

ages!  See you there!! 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

Weekly Budget Goal        $        13,850.00 

Collection of October 20th and 21st               $          6,808.75                          

Electronic Contributions 10/15– 10/19  $          5,371.14 

Year to Date Budget Goal    $      235,450.00 

Year to Date Collections    $      222,271.56 

Year – To – Date  DEFICIT      $     -  13,178.44 
 

Home Improvement Fund 
September Contributions  $  2,307.25 
October Contributions (to date) $  1,808.25 

 

INTENTION SUNDAY 
THIS WEEKEND IS STEWARDSHIP INTENTION 
WEEKEND. IF YOU FORGOT TO BRING YOUR 
INTENTION CARD TODAY, PLEASE BRING IT TO 
CHURCH NEXT WEEKEND AND DROP IT IN THE 
COLLECTION BASKET OR DROP IT OFF OR MAIL IT TO 
THE PARISH CENTER AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.  

 

STEWARD OF THE MONTH 
Nomination forms for the Steward of the Month are 

available on the kiosk in the gathering area!   Nominate a 

notable steward today! 
 

Grace in Action – Living Catholic Stewardship  
Please take a few minutes to read this monthly insert 
in the bulletin this weekend.    

 

ANNUAL LITTLE FLOWER SCHOOLANNUAL LITTLE FLOWER SCHOOLANNUAL LITTLE FLOWER SCHOOLANNUAL LITTLE FLOWER SCHOOL    
ALLALLALLALL----CLASS REUNIONCLASS REUNIONCLASS REUNIONCLASS REUNION    

Time is running out to make your reservation.   
See the insert in today’s bulletin for complete information.  
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is Monday, 
November 5, at 7 p.m. in the Parish Center.  This 
class is required for parents who are requesting 
baptism for their child and have not previously 

attended a preparation class. Please call the parish center at 
357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the 
next class will not take place until sometime after the first of 
next year.   
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR will sing at Mass on October 28 and 
November 4, meeting in church at 5 p.m.  
 

YOUTH ROOM  will be open after Mass on Sunday 
October 28 and Sunday, November 4 until 8:30 p.m.  
 


